December 10, 2011

To: The Honorable *.*

From: *.*

Subject:  Co- Sponsors needed for H.R. 3086, Fair Wages for Workers with Disabilities Act of 2011 
  
I am asking you to please co-sponsor H.R. 3086, Fair Wages for Workers with Disabilities Act of 2011 which will phase out Section 14(c) of the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA), for the following reasons:

•Section 14(c) authorizes employers to pay sub minimum wages to workers with disabilities if they can establish that the work is rehabilitation or training in nature.
• The evidence is clear that the payment of sub minimum wages is not an effective strategy for encouraging open-market employers to hire people with disabilities.  Rather, Section 14(c) serves as a subsidy to sheltered workshops.
•Section 14(c) does not promote upward mobility or employment opportunities in open-market jobs. It simply authorizes payment of sub minimum wages to people who will work in sheltered workshops for life.
•In California, there are currently 168 agencies or organizations that are still paying sub-minimum wages to workers with disabilities. However, the operating officers of these companies are making hefty salaries to keep disabled workers in some rehabilitation or training programs.      
A representative from the National Federation of thee Blind will be contacting your office asking for your support. Please help us to get H.R. 3086 passed.   

